Williamson County Retired Teachers Association

Board of Directors Meeting            June 26, 2013

Held at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Marion, IL

Roll Call  Present:  Bob Campbell, John Harland, Steve Maxwell, Mary Lou Gander, Tom Oates, and Marge Mangan.  Absent:  Don Kragness and Anna Morris.  There being a quorum, President Bob Campbell called the meeting to order.

Approval of Minutes and Treasurer's Report  Tom Oates made the motion to approve 
Minutes of the April 20, 2013, meeting.  John Harland seconded.  All in favor.  Motion 
passed.  


Treasurer's Report  The Treasurer's Report shows a balance as of June 26, 2013, of 
$3,379.09.  John Harland moved to accept the Treasurer's Report.  Marge Mangan 
seconded.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
Review Plans for Next Regular Meeting  The August 14, 2013, meeting will be held  at Western Sizzlin in Marion at 1:00 P.M.  Come earlier if eating; otherwise, drinks are available.  Mary Lou Gander will double check with the restaurant.  The representative from the  Insurance House will speak about supplement insurance with and without Medicare.  
Report of Standing Committee Chairs  

A.  Information Services  Questions posed by Board:  Is there currently a chair for this Committee?  Should we consider  another person to be on the Board to expand the Board?  
B.  Finance Committee  Discussion on dues increase.  Dues now are $5.00 – possibly increase to $10.00.  Fiscal year ends June 30, 2013.  This possible increase will be brought to Membership.  Bob Campbell said:  “We are going to be checking with IRTA and we will consider at a later date the possibility of taking action to increase the dues.” C.  Member Benefits  Mary Lou Gander will check on Sam's Club membership reduction.
D.  Membership  Steve Maxwell reported.  There are 372 names on the list.  166 are paid local dues.  98 have not paid 2013  dues.  E-mails tell of corrections of members.
E.  Legislative  Governor Quinn has set a deadline of July 9, 2013, for the committee of ten members to have a Pension Plan on his desk.
Other Business

Program Speaker Requests  
TRS's Rich Frankenfeld would be pleased to speak to the group.

Bill Gluck from AMBA would be pleased to speak to the group about an option for a supplement without Medicare.  Consider Bill Gluck as a speaker at least once a year.  Consider both for the October 14 meeting.  John Harland to follow up on this.
Newsletter Deadline  Consider changes in Newsletter:  keep it down to four pages (front and back).  Form a Newsletter committee?  


July 19 – deadline for submitting articles


July 29/30 – ready for printing


July 30/31 – John Harland to get Newsletters and prepare for mailing.  It is important for members to receive Newsletters two weeks before August 14 meeting.
Convention Attendance Plans  The IRTA state convention will be held in Springfield on October 21 and 22.  WCRTA is allowed eight delegates.  Registration is $40 per delegate.  WCRTA Treasury will cover this charge and will send it in one check.  The deadline for registration is September 6.
D. Membership Booklet Information  Steve Maxwell made a motion, seconded by Mary Lou Gander that Williamson County Unit 86 participate in the IRTA program to produce flyers that are personalized for each unit.  Motion carried. Bob Campbell agreed to prepare and submit the copy for the personalization.  It has been sent to and acknowledged by Tricia Klim at IRTA.
Next regular meeting  The next regular meeting will be held at Western Sizzlin on August 14, 2013, at 1:00  P.M.
Next Board Meeting  The next Board Meeting will be on September 11 at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church at 1:30 P.M.
Adjourn There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Marge Mangan,

Secretary
